

7 December 2018

Tim Stuckey
Senior Environmental Planning Officer
Department of Planning & Environment
GPO BOX 39
SYDNEY NSW 2001

Your Ref: SSD 09_0103 Our Ref: DOC18/943894

Emailed: tim.stuckey@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Mr Stuckey,

Re: Boco Wind Farm (SSD 09_0103) - Modification Proposal

Thank you for the opportunity to provide advice on the above matter. This is a response from the Department of Planning & Environment – Division of Resources & Geoscience (the Division).

The Division has reviewed the Environmental Assessment to modify consent for Boco Wind Farm. As the proposal does not intend to increase the foot print area of the wind farm nor intend additional biodiversity offsets (both of which have the potential to preclude access to known resources or exploration for future resource discovery and extraction), the Division has no concerns or issues to raise in relation to resource sterilisation at this stage.

Queries regarding the above information should be directed to the Division of Resources & Geoscience - Land Use team at landuse.minerals@geoscience.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Malcolm Drummond Senior Geoscientist – Land Use

for Paul Dale

Director - Land Use & Titles Advice